



Grade 2 D COVID-19 CASE- students and teachers returning to school Second consecutive negative test results

Dear Grade 2 D Parents (B group),

I trust that you and our Grade 2 D students are all keeping well during the 14-day quarantine.

I refer you to the previous email that was sent on September 21st, 2020 regarding the positive COVID-19 case detected in your child's class, for which we <u>requested you to be tested and to adhere to a 14-day quarantine.</u>

According to the Department of Health (DOT), any person/student in quarantine must have the <u>second test administered on the</u> <u>12th day of quarantine.</u> Therefore, for your child, the 12th day of quarantine will be on October 3rd, 2020 and if you receive the 2nd test results on October 4th, 2020 and it is negative, your child may return to school on Tuesday, October 6th, 2020

Please note:

Parents must send the results of your <u>child's 2nd COVID-19 test</u> to the school nurse <u>before</u> your child may enter the school on Monday. If you have not received the results on the 5th, please wait until you have received the result and you have submitted it to the school nurse.

If you have any questions, please call the school nurse Ms. Jay-Ann on 0527382709 or the PA to the Principal Ms. Samira Youssfi, at 0525575805.

We hope that you and your loved ones will keep well, and we assure you that our Leaderships team at Ajyal Al Falah, are all committed to safeguarding the health of our teachers, our students, and school community in these extraordinary times.

السادة أولياء الأمور الصف الثاني D (المجموعة B)،

أنا واثق من أنك وطالبنا بالصف الثاني D ، بصحة جيدة خلال فترة الحجر الصحي التي تستمر لمدة 14 بومًا.

اضافة إلى البريد الإلكتروني السابق الذي تم إرساله في 21 سبتمبر 2020 فيما يتعلق بحالة كوفيد 19 الإيجابية التي تم اكتشافها في فصل طفلك، والتي طلبنا منك فها

اجراء فحص لطفلك والالتزام بالحجر الصعي لمدة 14 يومًا.

وفقًا لهيئة الصحة، يجب أن يخضع أي شخص / طالب مخالط لحالة إيجابية لاختبار الثاني في اليوم الثاني عشر من الحجر الصحي. وبذلك، سيكون اليوم الثاني عشر من الحجر الصحي بالنسبة لطفلك في 3 أكتوبر 2020، وإذا تلقيت نتيجة الاختبار الثاني في 4 أكتوبر 2020 وكانت سلبية، يمكن لطفلك أن يعود إلى المدرسة يوم الثلاثاء، 6 أكتوبر 2020.

يرجى الملاحظة:

يجب على الآباء إرسال نتيجة الفحص الثاني لكوفيد 19 إلى ممرضة المدرسة قبل رجوع طفلك الى المدرسة يوم الثلاثاء. إذا لم تكن قد تلقيت نتيجة الفحص قبل يوم 5 أكتوبر، فالرجاء الانتظار حتى تتلقى النتيجة وارسالها إلى ممرضة المدرسة.

إذا كانت لديك أي أسئلة، يرجى الاتصال بممرضة المدرسة السيدة جاي آن على الرقم 0527382709 أو بساعدة مديرة المدرسة السيدة سميرة يوسفي، على 0525575805.

نأمل أن تظل أنت وأحبائك بصحة جيدة، ونؤكد لك أن قادة فرق العمل في أجيال الفلاح، ملتزمون جميعًا بحماية صحة المدرسين والطلاب والمجتمع المدرسي في هذه الأوقات غير العادية.

Yours sincerely,

Antoinette Brown Principal Director



تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام، أنطوانيت براون مديرة المدرسة